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at Fontana [more in next months issue]. 
What a month! We also started collect-
ing donations for our Breast Cancer 
Research charity. We have many fun 
events planned, so stay up with the 
latest information in our newsletter and 
on our website. Well it’s time to go 
work on the car some more, so I’ll 
close for this month. Now where did I 
put that wrench? Maybe the dog ran off 
with it? " 

Hello again Cal-Inland 
Members! 
April is here and the 
weather has changed 
for the better. Now is 
the perfect time to 

wash and shine your Porsche so you 
can show it off at our next outing. We 
had another good turnout for our 
Breakfast Meeting in March. It’s really 
fun to meet and talk shop. The cars are 
looking great and will look even better 
as we drive together as a group for our 
upcoming tours. Nothing is more fun 
than to drive by a crowd of people with 
a 10 to 15 Porsches in a row. I hope to 
have my car back next week and I’ve 
been working on fixing my son’s ’88 
944. The parts distributor that I ordered 
from has sent me the wrong tie rod 
twice! 

You can see from this photo, my 
frustration with all the delays – on both 
my Porsches. Hopefully in April, all 
will be resolved and I’ll have that silly 
turbo power grin on my face again. 

Turbo Time 
By Greg Reed— President 
Photos by David Witteried 

Last month I called 
for an email vote and you 
responded. As a club, we 
voted on the AV Inn as 
the site for our 20th Anni-
versary Celebration Din-
ner. Our deposit has al-
ready been paid and we 
are continuing our plan-
ning to make this a spe-
cial event. I’d also like to 
remind you all that this 
year is PCA’s 50th Anni-
versary! A special DVD 
was sent to me from 
Headquarters commemo-
rating the occasion. Our 
20th Anniversary Dinner 
may be a good time to show this small 
movie. With the 50th Anniversary 
comes the opportunity to purchase 
some memorabilia. The Panorama will 
show some of the merchandise and I 
also have some flyers. I’ll continue to 
pass these around at the meetings so 
you can order a shirt, cap, pin, etc. as 
you’d like. I’ve been told the merchan-
dise is also for sale on the PCA web-
site, if you’d like to order on-line. 

In March we will have had our trip 
to Death Valley and the Speed Festival 

Looks like Greg needs to go for a Porsche drive, instead of working on 
them! Photo by Greg Reed. 
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the end of the year. Mark your calen-
dars and make your reservations! On 
the 21st of May is the annual James 
Dean Memorial Autocross at the 
Shafter Airport just north of Bakers-
field. This is always a great venue with 
lots of track time on their 2.5-mile 
autocross course. DON”T MISS THIS! 

Don’t forget to RSVP for the Dev-
ils Punchbowl Tour and Technical Ses-

sion in Llano! 
I have been to 
the 
Punchbowl 
and it is a 
truly amazing 
place. The 
technical ses-
sion will be 
held in Rich 
Bessette’s 
garage at his 
home in 

Llano. Please remember to RSVP be-
fore April 7. 

There are plenty of other events 
including Rallies, Concours, and Time 
Trials around Zone 8. Check out the 
calendar on page two or visit our web 
site for the latest schedules and event 
fliers! 

See you on the road!  " 

As you read this the first autocross 
of the year will have come and gone. 
Rich Bessette and I have been trying to 
drum up more interest amongst our 
membership to participate in these 
events at our breakfast meetings. An 
autocross is a great place to learn how 
to drive your Porsche more quickly. I 
say more “quickly” as opposed to 
“faster” to differentiate the driving 
skills in-
volved from 
barreling 
down the 
freeway or 
across desert 
roads at high-
speed from 
those that 
require you 
to maneuver 
your Porsche 
on a twisty 
mountain road. Many members are 
afraid of hurting their Porsche while 
participating in an autocross. Racing in 
an autocross is no worse than going for 
a spirited drive up Bouquet Canyon. In 
fact, your engine will probably run 
better after the race! If you think you 
might be interested in trying this excit-
ing competition, talk to Rich Bessette 
or myself. The next autocross is sched-
uled for May 8 in the Southern Arizona 
Region, far away but necessary if you 
want to qualify for a Zone 8 trophy at 

I would like to wel-
come our newest 
advertiser to the 
newsletter, Zuma’s 
Restaurant in Rosa-
mond. We have been 
convening our Board 

meetings and Zuma’s for quite a few 
years. We selected Zuma’s because of 
their central location within our Region 
as well as their good food. With their 
new management the menu has been 
expanded with many delicious addi-
tions, I especially like the gourmet piz-
zas! As with all of our advertisers 
please let them know that you are PCA 
member and saw their advertisement in 
our newsletter. 

I think we set another participation 
record with our March breakfast meet-
ing! There were twelve Porsches in the 
parking lot. We even had a visitor from 
Santa Barbara Region named Brian 
Hartley who drove up in his orange 911 
which had belonged to his father. We 
all had a great time and I encourage our 
members who have not attended the 
breakfast meeting before, to make the 
time to come out next month for the 
next meeting. It's a great way to start a 
Saturday morning! 

From the  
Editor’s Bench 
By David Witteried — Editor 
Photos by David Witteried 

Eleven Porsches in the Greenhouse Cafe parking 
lot on Saturday morning. 

Louis Sanchez talks with Ellsworth Lien from 
Olancha the parking lot after the breakfast meet-
ing. 

Starting grid at a 2004 Santa Barbara Region autocross. 
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to cheer on my favorite Porsche racing 
team. A tech session is planned for this 
month and I’d like everyone to attend 
just to get to know our Porsche friends. 
Hope to see you at our upcoming 
events. " 

the drive no 
matter where 
you go. 

As for my-
self, I love tak-
ing trips out in 
the country in 
the rain. It of-
fers a bit of a 
challenge and I 
find the traffic 
to be a little 
lighter in the 
outlying areas. 
Now I don’t 
mean take trips 
into the L.A. 
area in bad weather. Most of the drivers 
in town have no idea of how they 
should drive in bad weather. 

This March we have the Death 
Valley tour as well as the Speed Week 
at Fontana Raceway. I hope to see eve-
ryone at these events. 

This April, I plan to attend the Ro-
lex endurance race at Fontana Raceway 

Well March is here 
and spring is ap-
proaching. So far we 
have had a very rainy 
season and a lot of our 
Porsche enthusiasts 
keep their Porsche 

bundled up in the garage. Early spring 
is the perfect time of the year to get 
your Porsche on the road. In our area 
with a short drive out to the desert one 
can see the myriad of flowers blooming 
because of all the wet weather we have 
had this spring. A slightly longer drive 
will take you to the Pacific coast. The 
heavy seas caused by the storms we 
have been having offer spectacular 
views of crashing waves against coastal 
rock formations. What I’m trying to say 
is get those Porsches on the road. If 
you’re a driving enthusiast you’ll love 

From the Vice-
President 
By John Crnkovich —  Vice President 

Poppy fields near Lancaster are in full bloom. Photo by John Crnkovich. 
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1983 944; 
• William & Sharon Osborn — 1 

year, 1980 911SC; 
• Todd Schultz  — 2 years, 1973 

914. " 

• Robert Mann & Annemarie Rita 
— 4 years, 2002 911; 

• Chad Metten — 2 years, 1987 911; 
• Tim & Brian O’Hearn — 1 year, 

Hello PCA Members! 
Just a quick and dirty 
membership report 
here: We have lost two 
and gained three mem-
bers, making our cur-
rent membership 90. 

It is time to get the car ready for 
summer, and my 928 needs some air 
conditioning help. One membership 
benefit that I have recently been enjoy-
ing, and previously ignoring, is the 
PCA website. This offers a good 
knowledge base for technical informa-
tion, such as troubleshooting hints for 
my car. But I have also found myself 
browsing its other areas such as classi-
fied ads, Panorama archives, and more. 
If you have not spent much time on this 

site, you might want to look into it. 
PCA members can tap into the exper-
tise of the PCA technical writers for 
information on our cars, list their cars/
parts for sale, and I have been using it 
to update membership profiles. It is 
helpful to have your membership num-
ber handy when browsing this site, but 
I recommend using it for any of your 
Porsche enthusiast interests. 

 
…And on to the new members: 
 
• Henry & James Acosta — 2001 

911, 
• John Momeyer — 1984 944, 
• Joel & Judith Perez — 1983 944. 

 
April Anniversaries Include: 
 
• Frank & Joni Jackson — 20 years, 

1969 912 Targa; 
• Peter & Kim Lartigue — 7 years, 

1983 911; 

Membership Report 
By Neil Masco — Membership 

Neil Masco’s very clean 928 engine bay. Photo 
by John Crnkovich. 

Chad Metten at a monthly breakfast meeting. 
Photo by David Witteried. 

Lynn Barnes and Tim O'Hearn. Photo by David 
Witteried. 
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With Parade 
completely sold 
out, we are re-
ceiving many 
questions about 
visiting Parade 
that first weekend 
for the National 

Literature and Parts Swap Meet and the 
Concours d’Elegance and Car Show. 

Can I go to the Swap Meet on 
June 25th? PCAers from around the 
country are invited to visit our Swap 
Meet on June 25th just like they do in 
April of every year at Hershey. And 
just like at Hershey in April, you’ll 
have to pay a nominal fee for parking 
and entrance into the swap meet. Ven-
dors do NOT have to be Parade regis-
trants, either, but do have to register 
through Steve Baun, our Chair, just as 
they do at Hershey every year. If you 
have registered or will register for swap 
meet spaces for the April 23d Central 
Penn Swap Meet, Steve will send you 
applications for the Parade meet, as 
well. The Parade Swap Meet will take 
place about a half mile up the road 

(Hersheypark Drive/Route 39) from the 
April meet at Lot M. 

Can I see the Concours and Car 
Show on June 26th? PCAers are also 
invited to spectate at our Concours 
d’Elegance and Parking Corral and Car 
Show on June 26th. For those who want 
to participate in the car show/parking 
corral and are not Parade Registrants, 
we encourage you to sign up and park/
show your Porsche on our field of 
dreams- the first time in the history of 
Parades that this will happen. Car Show 
registration will open on April 23d and 
will last only for as long as parking 
spaces are available. Parade sold out in 
one day. We expect car show registra-
tion to do the same. Details for car reg-
istration will be announced soon on our 
website and in our upcoming article in 
April’s Panorama. 

Where do I park? Please remem-
ber that if you want to see the Parade 
Concours and Car Show, there is NO 
parking at the Hotel Hershey. There is 
also NO parking along the access roads 
and residential areas down the hill from 
the Hotel Hershey. If you do not regis-

ter for the car show, 
principal parking will 
be found at the airfield 

along Hersheypark Drive across the 
street from the Amusement Park. The 
airfield is a ten minute walk from the 
Concours site. Shuttle bus services will 
run continuously from the Lodge and 
airfield on Concours Day. All PCA 
members who are NOT Parade regis-
trants and/or not guests of the Lodge 
will be directed to park at the Airfield 
or overflow lots currently being ar-
ranged. Follow the signs. Do NOT at-
tempt to park at the Lodge and Conven-
tion Center. 

What else can I do at parade if 
I’m not registered?” For those who 
are not registered for Parade, you can 
still participate to a certain degree. As 
we mentioned, you are invited to come 
and spectate at the concours and car 
show as well as the swap meet. The 
autocross is also free to watch. If you 
purchase tickets to a banquet from 
someone who is registered for Parade, 
you are welcome to attend the banquet. 
Entry into Parade Hospitality, PCA 
Academy Day and the Parade Goodie 
Store is open only to Parade Regis-
trants. Why? Good question. It be-
comes an issue of space or rather the 
lack of it. The indoor facilities, while 
large, will still be taxed with roughly 

1500 people in attendance. 
It wouldn’t be fair to those 
who are paid registrants to 
have to compete for seating 
or viewing with non-
registrants in Hospitality or 
in PCA Academy Day.  
Can I at least go to the 
Parade Goodie Store? We 
will have a modest-sized 
Goodie Store on hand at the 
Concours. You can pur-
chase items at this Store if 
you have either your PCA 
membership card or are 
wearing a 2005 Parade 
name badge. Why? We are 
a non-profit club and we are 
very limited by how much 
non-member income we are 
allowed to receive. At the 

(Continued on page 8) 

Hershey Parade Sold Out… If You 
Still Want to Go What Can You Do? 
By PCA 



www.pca.org/cai 8 

Winding Roads 

do personally. All agreed that walking 
more than once is a good idea. The first 
time around is to just get a general feel 
for the course and all after that to fine-
tune your knowledge. 

These are just some general hints. 
If you are not familiar with any of the 
terms I’ve used please don t hesitate to 
ask myself, any of the instructors or 
any of the experienced people you see 
walking. Most of the people at these 
events enjoy sharing their knowledge 
and will be very helpful. 

The key thing is you are there to 
have fun so enjoy it. Don’t get intimi-
dated by anything. We will have a pa-
rade lap so you will get a chance to 
drive the course at a slow speed before 
trying it for the first time. Hope to see 
you there.  " 

ners? Do you want to 
start on the right or left 
side for the slalom? 
These are questions 
you need to be asking 
as you walk. Try to tie 
the parts together by 
seeing where you need 
to go slow so you can 
do a better time. Try to 
determine braking, 
turn in and accelera-
tion points along the 

course. These will be rough spots but 
will give you some idea before that first 
lap. 

One of the people in the article 
stated that they always jogged or ran 
the course at least once. Seeing it at a 
faster pace helps them. Not something I 

An autocross is setup on a large open 
area such as a parking lot. Cones are set 
out to define the course. Even though 
an autocross is not supposed to be a 
memory event you will need to get a 
course map and walk the course at least 
once so you will be prepared. One of 
the best ways I feel is to walk pretend-
ing you are in the drivers seat of your 
car. That means keeping the correct 
distance to the cones you are going by. 
If the cone is on your left side and you 
are driving a passenger car the cone 
should be a foot away. If the cone is on 
your right side you should be about 5 
feet away. This method gives a view of 
the course you will be getting from 
inside your car as you drive. 

Get a course map and as you walk 
pick out key cones, such as apex cones, 
directional cones and slalom starts. 
You can mark these on the map to 
study while waiting. Trying to key on a 
few cones is a lot easier and quicker 
that trying to remember them all. Look-
ing up and seeing a wall of cones can 
sometimes be disheartening but if you 
are only looking for a few keys that 
shouldn’t happen. 

As you are walking always try to 
keep the flow of the course in mind. Do 
you want to drive as close to the inside 
line as possible or do you want to stay 
wide and late apex some of the cor-

Goodie Store in the Lodge and Con-
vention Center, only Parade Registrants 
are allowed entry. Why? Once again, 
space is limited as well as the stock 
inventory of all the items. " 

Hershey Parade (Continued from page 7) 

How to Walk an Auto-
cross Course 
By J.P. Bruce, Zuffenhausen News, 
February 2005 
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For Sale… 
 
Set of tie rod ends for sale $30 from a 
1986 911 Carrera. Ken Sarver 
661.258.0147. 
 
Four 15” 944 Phone Dial wheels $200. 
Greg Reed 661.256.6144. 
 
1986 944 Turbo race car, well pre-
pared, fast and reliable, very good con-
dition, and ready to race, please email 
uscanvas@sbcglobal.net for additional 
photos and include fax# for spec. 
sheet. Don Sweitzer 713-270-6153. 

Zone Representative 
 Beverly Giffin-Frohm 
 bevfrohm@yahoo.com 
 760.727.6068 
 
Reporter/Web 
 Lawrence Loredo 
 z8post@yahoo.com 
 805.496.7987 
 
Concours 
 Ziggy Szielenski 
 ziggy928@hotmail.com 
 760.433.3699 
 
Rally 
 Revere Jones 
 zone8rallychair@aol.com 
 626.791.9433 
 
Time Trial 
 Paul Young 
 pdyoung@cox.net 
 619.449.1768 
 
Autocross 
 Michael Dolphin 
 carrera3@msn.com 
 626.798.2312 
 
Chief Driving Instructor 
 Vince Knauf 
 vvvince@aol.com 
 619.287.4334 
 
Rules Committee 
 Richard Price 
 rtp356@thecarriagehouse.net 
 949.218.3700 

Classified Ads 
 
No charge to PCA members. 
 
Ads will be left for a reasonable 
amount of time. However, please let us 
know when the item has been sold. 
 
Non-member ads: 
$25.00 for each 25 words (per issue). 
No extra charge to include photo. 
 
Ads are automatically included on our 
region web site. 
 
We reserve the right to edit or refuse to 
print any ad. 
 
Send  ads to (e-mail preferred): 
David Witteried 
9900 Susan Avenue 
California City, CA 93505 
dwitteried@Hotmail.com 

Zone 8 Staff 
http://www.pca.org/zone8 

Commercial Ads 
 
Full-page $75.00/month 
1/2 page $35.00/month 
1/4 page $15.00/month 
Business card $5.00/month 
 
Ad includes a banner ad & link from 
our web site at www.pca.org/cai. 
 
Deadline for submitting new ads or for 
making changes to existing ads is the 
first of the month preceding the month 
of publication. 
 
We reserve the right to refuse to print 
any ad deemed inappropriate. 
 
Send ads to: 
David Witteried 
9900 Susan Avenue 
California City, CA 93505 
dwitteried@Hotmail.com 

Help wanted! The Winding 
Roads staff requires help selling adver-
tising to local merchants! If you're in-
terested in this position please contact 
David Witteried, Winding Roads Edi-
tor, 661.760.1413 or wit-
teried@ccis.com. 
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California Inland Region 
David Witteried/Editor 
9900 Susan Avenue 
California City, CA 93505 

Our Next Event... 

 

April 10th 
Devil’s Punchbowl 
Tour & Tech. Session 
 
Meet at Baker’s Square on Palmdale Boulevard at 8:00. 
For more details see page 2. 


